
Teaching and Learning
3-25-24

The ACT was completed by the junior class on 3-12-24. The seem to be an overall good
feeling about the test – hopefully we will know for sure in a couple of weeks.

Good things are going on in both buildings. We are now focusing on KSA the last
fourteen days of school. Our prime window for instruction has been primarily
uninterrupted, and we are looking for a good testing window.

The legislature is in session and will be in session until mid-April. As always there are
several pieces of legislation flying along with numerous rumors. The biggest piece
awaiting a budget. Not a lot of instructional legislation working at this point. SB 210,
which would allow partial enrollment of a student is receiving notice – not favorable for
schools.

The elementary school is still reviewing reading programs to comply with Senate bill 9.
The current review is centering on CKLA. It is a pretty intense and rigorous platform, but
it is reputedly believed to be effective.

In relation to Senate Bill 9, there is proposed legislation for this legislative session to link
mathematics instruction to the reading bill.

With an eye on KSA, both buildings are preparing for the 24-25 school year. This is
personnel reviews, curriculum and instruction reviews and professional development
planning. A very busy time

.


